June 2022 RTAC Meeting

NTRPDC Office of Transportation & Planning

6/6/2022

Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Brian Baker.

In Attendance: Brian Baker, Brett Voloshin, Grant Smith, Carey Mullins, Steve Fisher, Matt Williams, Rick Biery, Todd Wright, Leigh McCullen, Christopher King, Kaye Aumick, Lynnelle Farber, Justin Batiuk, Eric High, Chuck Dillon, Emma Pugh, Mike Gismondi.

The amendments to the 2021-2024 TIP are reviewed. J. Batiuk describes two landslides added to the list, and a monetary increase for a project on SR 220.

There are no questions regarding the amendments in District 3.

S. Fisher reviews the projects changing phases in District 4.

There are no questions regarding the amendments in District 4.

No vote is required, since all actions are administrative changes in the two Districts.

Voting on the 2023 TIP passed over due to lack of quorum, present voting members notified of an email ballot that will arrive within 24 hours.

- C. Mullins mentions the Public Review of the TIP.
- B. Baker briefly covers the May 24, 2022 meeting for Public Review of the 2023 TIP and any public concerns addressed.

There are no comments or questions about the 2023 TIP.

All participants notified of Local Bridge Subcommittee Meeting taking place at 1:30 p.m. on 6/6/2022.

There are no comments or questions about the Local Bridge Subcommittee Meeting.

- K. Aumick gives an update on the state of supplemental funding.
- L. Farber states that the final public meeting for the TIP will be on an evening the week of June 20.
- C. Dillon gives an update on legislative work.
- C. Mullins has no updates from PennDOT.
- E. High introduces himself as the new executive of District 3.

- J. Batiuk gives an update on roadwork projects in District 3. A website and Direct Mailer for the public are in development and should be out in the coming weeks.
- M. Williams tells J. Batiuk that Wysox Sand and Gravel are looking to add road siding on their property in a site that impacts a project on SR 187.
- C. Dillon inquires about the status of a project to redo an intersection of SR 6 and SR 660, which is scheduled for the summer of 2023. He also inquires about a repaving project on SR 6, which should begin at any time.

District 3 questions and updates are closed.

There are no questions or updates for District 4.

A bridge repair project begun in Bradford County in 2018 will be finished the week of June 20, when the bridge will reopen to the public. There are six structurally deficient bridges on the horizon for repair work in Bradford County.

Bradford County updates are closed.

Susquehanna, Sullivan, Wyoming, and Tioga Counties have nothing new to report.

T. Wright from BeST updates on the company. Their administration and call center have been centralized from Green's Landing and Williamsport to Towanda. The Green's Landing facility will have improvements made. A Sullivan County facility's expansion will likely begin this fall.

BMTS is working on their TIP, which should be out for public review by July and adopted by the end of August.

The next RTAC meeting is scheduled for August 8, 2022.

C. Mullins begins a brief conversation on the viability of having alternates attend future RTAC meetings, since they are so often short of the necessary quorum.

There are no further comments.

Meeting closed by B. Baker at 10:47 a.m.